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Alice Pyper

From: Alice Pyper
Sent: 23 April 2024 15:39
To: Gareth Davies
Cc: Woodland Plan Verification / Gwirio Cynllun Coetir
Subject: RE: A0027687 Rhydyronnen
Attachments: Rhydyronen HEF polygons_region.zip

Hi Gareth, 
Following on from our previous correspondence and our meeting on site at Rhydyronnen last week please find 
attached shapefiles which include the trackways and mining remains we observed, which I have traced from 
LiDAR.   

 
PRN Site Name Summary Period Type NGR 

130298 
 

A series of trackways converging and spreading out on 
the east side of the valley, shown in detail on 1m dtm 
LiDAR.  A Pyper 2024 

POST 
MEDIEVAL 

TRACKWAY SN7140791212
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95568 Llechwedd-
llwyd 

Old level recorded on the 1887 1st edition Ordnance 
Survey map within the Llechwedd Llwyd lead mine (PRN 
25811). Identified as a run in level during the 1993 survey 
of the site (Protheroe-Jones, 1993, Mine no.12, Site 
no.10). 
 
See PRN 25811 for further references. 

POST 
MEDIEVAL 

Lead Level SN70869059

 
As we discussed the establishment of a permanent canopy of broadleaf woodland with a mix of Scots Pine, 
would not be detrimental to the landscape character of this area, however planting should exclude these 
polygons which include the earthwork trackways and mining remains. 
Please get in touch if you need any further information/clarification, 
Best wishes 
Alice 
 

From: Gareth Davies <gareth@coed.cymru>  
Sent: Sunday, April 7, 2024 1:10 PM 
To: Alice Pyper <A.Pyper@DYFEDARCHAEOLOGY.ORG.UK> 
Subject: RE: A0027687 Rhydyronnen 
 
Hi Alice, 
 
Hope you are well. 
 
Would you able to confirm whether you wish to add anything to the existing comments for the remaining field 
parcels at Rhydyronnen?  On the last correspondence we had DAT asked if another site visit was possible to identify 
any archaeological features not yet recorded. 
 
Would it be possible to confirm if this is the case and undertake a visit before 15th May as this is when we need to 
submit the remainder of the propsals. 
 
If you have any questions, please let me know 
 
Kind regards 
 
Gareth 
 
 
 

From: Alice Pyper [mailto:A.Pyper@DYFEDARCHAEOLOGY.ORG.UK]  
Sent: 18 December 2023 16:35 
To: Gareth Davies <gareth@coed.cymru> 
Subject: RE: A0027687 Rhydyronnen 
 
Hi Gareth, 
I’m doing a spot of housekeeping and have come across this consultation – I’m just wondering what the status of 
this is?   Would you like me to review the planting plan and see if we need to provide further advice? 
Apologies for losing track of this, 
Alice 
 

From: Gareth Davies <gareth@coed.cymru>  
Sent: Friday, July 21, 2023 11:01 AM 
To: Alice Pyper <A.Pyper@DYFEDARCHAEOLOGY.ORG.UK> 
Subject: A0027687 Rhydyronnen 
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Hi Alice, 
 
Hope you are well. 
 
We have reapplied for permission to plant the areas at Rhydyronnen (attached). 
 
I have also attached the previous DAT response.  NRW have asked me to confirm whether you had any more to add 
to this ? 
 
If you have any questions please let me know 
 
Kind regards 
 
Gareth 
 


